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INFORMAÇÃO PÚBLICA – PUBLIC INFORMATION 

April 08, 2025 

050/2025-PRE 

CIRCULAR LETTER 

Listed B3 Participants   

Re.: Changes to the B3 Access Manual – Update to the Values of 

Contributions to the Settlement Fund (FLI)  

B3 hereby informs you that on April 14, 2025, a new version the B3 Access 

Manual will come into effect. 

The changes to subsections 2.1.5, 2.3.4 and 2.4.4 of Chapter 2 – Authorized 

Participants, about posting collateral by the clearing member, full trading 

participant and settlement participant, respectively, consist of updating the values 

of the contributions required for the B3 Settlement Fund (FLI), as set forth in 

Circular Letter 002/2025-VNC, dated January 9, 2025. 

This is strictly an update to the tables regarding contributions to the FLI contained 

in the Manual, so as to reflect the values already announced through the 

abovementioned Circular Letter, as these values came into effect as of January 24, 

2025 and are already required from the participants. 

The new version of the Manual will be available as of April 14, 2025, at 

www.b3.com.br/en_us/, Regulation, Regulatory Framework, Regulations and 

manuals, Access, Access the documents. 

http://www.b3.com.br/en_us/
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Further information can be obtained from the Risk Management Department by 

telephone on +55 11 2565-5030 or by email at gmr@b3.com.br. 

 

Gilson Finkelsztain 

Chief Executive Officer 

Mario Palhares 

Chief Operating Officer – Electronic 

Trading and CCP 
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